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Please see attached our letter in support of the Week of the Young Child Resolution.
 
Dear Members of the Board of Supervisors:
 
Parents Voices leaders volunteer their time to improve the lives of California’s children by educating
themselves, the community and policymakers about quality early care and education and other
family support services.
 
Quality, affordable child care allows parents to work each day with peace of mind, knowing their
children are in a safe, nurturing and age-appropriate environment. Unfortunately, budget deficits
threaten the continued availability of quality affordable child care.  The Week of the Young Child
gives us an opportunity to highlight the needs of our young children and is the best time for us to
advocate for quality child care programs and other services for children and families.  Without this
advocacy, programs that help families and their children may not be given priority and we cannot
leave these to chance.  So, Parent Voices is writing in support of the Week of the Young Child
Resolution.
 
In San Francisco we worked to pass Baby Prop C and we are lucky to have a dedicated funding for
universal child care which is critical to helping meet the needs of children and their families. Child
care breaks down the walls of poverty.  Working to pass Baby Prop C was an experience that our
parent leaders and their children cherish - it was also a beautiful example of Democracy in Action.
Parent Voices leaders experienced firsthand participatory democracy for there is no power more
direct than our voting power.  San Francisco voters have spoken - they want universal child care in
San Francisco and the only way to reach that goal was to create a new dedicated source of revenue. 
Do not let anybody take that funding away from our children’s early care and education needs.
 
Respectfully,
 

 
Maria Luz Torre l Parent Voices Organizer
Children's Council of San Francisco
445 Church Street, San Francisco, CA 94114
415.343.3383 l fax 415 392-2399 l cell 415.722.6229
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Dear Members of the Board of Supervisors: 


 


Parents Voices leaders volunteer their time to improve the lives of California’s children by educating 


themselves, the community and policymakers about quality early care and education and other family 


support services. 


 


Quality, affordable child care allows parents to work each day with peace of mind, knowing their 


children are in a safe, nurturing and age-appropriate environment. Unfortunately, budget deficits 


threaten the continued availability of quality affordable child care.  The Week of the Young Child gives 


us an opportunity to highlight the needs of our young children and is the best time for us to advocate for 


quality child care programs and other services for children and families.  Without this advocacy, 


programs that help families and their children may not be given priority and we cannot leave 


these to chance.  So, Parent Voices is writing in support of the Week of the Young Child 


Resolution.  


 


 In San Francisco we worked to pass Baby Prop C and we are lucky to have a dedicated funding for 


universal child care which is critical to helping meet the needs of children and their families. Child care 


breaks down the walls of poverty.  Working to pass Baby Prop C was an experience that our parent 


leaders and their children cherish - it was also a beautiful example of Democracy in Action. Parent 


Voices leaders experienced firsthand participatory democracy for there is no power more direct than our 


voting power.  San Francisco voters have spoken - they want universal child care in San Francisco and 


the only way to reach that goal was to create a new dedicated source of revenue.  Do not let anybody 


take that funding away from our children’s early care and education needs.  


 


Very truly yours, 


 


 
Maria Luz Torre 


Parent Voices SF Organizer 


445 Church St, SF CA 94114 


415-722-6229 cell 


 







Visit us at  childrenscouncil.org / www.parentvoices.org
 
P.S. Children's Council is now open for visitors by appointment and for walk-ins. The health
and safety of our staff and visitors is our top priority. Please read our safety protocols before
visiting Children's Council in person.

 
 

From: Sara Hicks-Kilday <sara@ecesf.org> 
Sent: Tuesday, April 11, 2023 12:59 PM
To: Board.of.Supervisors@sfgov.org
Cc: Sara Hicks-Kilday <info@ecesf.org>
Subject: Public comment 4/11/23: Resolution for Week of the Young Child
 
To the San Francisco Board of Supervisors,
 
I am writing to commend the resolution being voted on today in recognition of the Week of the
Young Child, and importantly for committing your time to get to know the programs in your
community firsthand. Early care and education is offered in a diverse array of programs from family
child care homes to small centers in residential communities, to churches, non-profits, co-
operatives, Head Starts, and public schools. We appreciate each of you who have or are about to
take time getting to know programs in your district.
 
These programs have managed to offer the needed nurturing and learning environment for children
and support families without any public funds or with public funds that do not meet the cost of the
service they provide. How have they done it? Teachers and staff working at too low wages—wages
below the cost of living, and too high parent fees have told the story of early care and education for
too long—making the much needed service unstable and out of reach for too many. At community
meetings among ECE providers we discussed both the successes of the new funds, and the highest
needs still to be met. One resonant comment was that the amount of staff time—in a field with a
deficit of staff—needed to hold fundraisers. Imagine if that time could be spent developing and
providing excellent programming instead. 
 
San Francisco voters supported an opportunity to change this. After waiting through a lawsuit to
start these funds flowing to our community, for the first time educators feel hopeful we might be
able to attract more educators to the field and provide the service in the way that San Francisco's 0-
5 year olds deserve and need. The first five years pass quickly—alongside your recognition of the
Week of the Young Child, stand with the needs of our youngest, and what is needed to provide these
fundamental services—don't let funds intended for San Francisco's youngest be diverted to fill the
deficit. 
 
We appreciate your attention to building a great foundation for our community now and our future.
 
 
Sincerely,
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Sara Hicks-Kilday
Early Care Educators of San Francisco
510-841-5252 (Hm/Ofc)
510-684-3437 (Cell)
sara@ecesf.org
www.ecesf.org
 

Facebook | Instagram | Twitter
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Parent Voices SF Chapter 
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March 11, 2023 

 

 

Dear Members of the Board of Supervisors: 

 

Parents Voices leaders volunteer their time to improve the lives of California’s children by educating 

themselves, the community and policymakers about quality early care and education and other family 

support services. 

 

Quality, affordable child care allows parents to work each day with peace of mind, knowing their 

children are in a safe, nurturing and age-appropriate environment. Unfortunately, budget deficits 

threaten the continued availability of quality affordable child care.  The Week of the Young Child gives 

us an opportunity to highlight the needs of our young children and is the best time for us to advocate for 

quality child care programs and other services for children and families.  Without this advocacy, 

programs that help families and their children may not be given priority and we cannot leave 

these to chance.  So, Parent Voices is writing in support of the Week of the Young Child 

Resolution.  

 

 In San Francisco we worked to pass Baby Prop C and we are lucky to have a dedicated funding for 

universal child care which is critical to helping meet the needs of children and their families. Child care 

breaks down the walls of poverty.  Working to pass Baby Prop C was an experience that our parent 

leaders and their children cherish - it was also a beautiful example of Democracy in Action. Parent 

Voices leaders experienced firsthand participatory democracy for there is no power more direct than our 

voting power.  San Francisco voters have spoken - they want universal child care in San Francisco and 

the only way to reach that goal was to create a new dedicated source of revenue.  Do not let anybody 

take that funding away from our children’s early care and education needs.  

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 
Maria Luz Torre 

Parent Voices SF Organizer 

445 Church St, SF CA 94114 

415-722-6229 cell 

 



 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Sierra Fischer
To: Board of Supervisors (BOS)
Cc: Naeemah Charles
Subject: Public Comment 4/11/23 - Resolution for Week of the Young Child
Date: Tuesday, April 11, 2023 2:59:54 PM

 
To the San Francisco Board of Supervisors,

I am writing on behalf of Children’s Council of San Francisco to state my support and appreciation

for the resolution vote following Week of the Young Child. I want to take a moment to express my

gratitude to the entire coalition that worked tirelessly to make WOYC happen and allowed me to

support them in doing so. 

I would also like to extend a heartfelt thank you to our San Francisco Board of Supervisors for

taking the time to visit a diverse selection of sites in your district to learn about not only the pertinent

struggles of child care educators but to celebrate the wins and what’s actually working for SF. A lot

of these wins are due to Proposition C as we are just now able to get the community funding out and

allocated. Thank you all for your time and for consideration of the WOYC pass resolution. With

your willingness to listen and continuous support, we are confident we can accomplish a lot for our

beloved community.

With that being said, unfortunately, the Monday following the Week of the Young Child, our SF

child care community was notified that the city wants to pause its Prop C contribution to close about

1/3rd of San Francisco’s $290M budget deficit. The city cannot close the deficit on the backs of

the city’s youngest children and their struggling families. It is truly concerning the city would be

okay with using funding allocated for 0 -5 children and their struggling families to do so. In keeping

with the Week of the Young Child we hope to have your support in finding an alternative funding

source to close this gap, I ask everyone to keep this in mind as we move out of this time, thank you!
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Sincerely,

Sierra Fischer
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From: Board of Supervisors (BOS)
To: BOS-Supervisors
Cc: BOS Legislation, (BOS); Calvillo, Angela (BOS); De Asis, Edward (BOS); Entezari, Mehran (BOS); Mchugh, Eileen

(BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS)
Subject: FW: Public comment 4/11/23: Resolution for Week of the Young Child
Date: Tuesday, April 11, 2023 1:46:45 PM

John Bullock
Office of the Clerk of the Board
San Francisco Board of Supervisor
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
(415) 554-5184
BOS@sfgov.org l www.sfbos.org
 
Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to
disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information
provided will not be redacted.  Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information
when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that
members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available to
all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from these
submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar
information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board
of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.
 
 
 

From: Sara Hicks-Kilday <sara@ecesf.org> 
Sent: Tuesday, April 11, 2023 12:59 PM
To: Board of Supervisors (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>
Cc: Sara Hicks-Kilday <info@ecesf.org>
Subject: Public comment 4/11/23: Resolution for Week of the Young Child
 

 

To the San Francisco Board of Supervisors,
 
I am writing to commend the resolution being voted on today in recognition of the Week of the
Young Child, and importantly for committing your time to get to know the programs in your
community firsthand. Early care and education is offered in a diverse array of programs from family
child care homes to small centers in residential communities, to churches, non-profits, co-
operatives, Head Starts, and public schools. We appreciate each of you who have or are about to
take time getting to know programs in your district.
 
These programs have managed to offer the needed nurturing and learning environment for children
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mailto:bos-supervisors@sfgov.org
mailto:bos.legislation@sfgov.org
mailto:angela.calvillo@sfgov.org
mailto:edward.deasis@sfgov.org
mailto:mehran.entezari@sfgov.org
mailto:eileen.e.mchugh@sfgov.org
mailto:eileen.e.mchugh@sfgov.org
mailto:wilson.l.ng@sfgov.org
mailto:alisa.somera@sfgov.org
mailto:BOS@sfgov.org
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and support families without any public funds or with public funds that do not meet the cost of the
service they provide. How have they done it? Teachers and staff working at too low wages—wages
below the cost of living, and too high parent fees have told the story of early care and education for
too long—making the much needed service unstable and out of reach for too many. At community
meetings among ECE providers we discussed both the successes of the new funds, and the highest
needs still to be met. One resonant comment was that the amount of staff time—in a field with a
deficit of staff—needed to hold fundraisers. Imagine if that time could be spent developing and
providing excellent programming instead. 
 
San Francisco voters supported an opportunity to change this. After waiting through a lawsuit to
start these funds flowing to our community, for the first time educators feel hopeful we might be
able to attract more educators to the field and provide the service in the way that San Francisco's 0-
5 year olds deserve and need. The first five years pass quickly—alongside your recognition of the
Week of the Young Child, stand with the needs of our youngest, and what is needed to provide these
fundamental services—don't let funds intended for San Francisco's youngest be diverted to fill the
deficit. 
 
We appreciate your attention to building a great foundation for our community now and our future.
 
 
Sincerely,
 
Sara Hicks-Kilday
Early Care Educators of San Francisco
510-841-5252 (Hm/Ofc)
510-684-3437 (Cell)
sara@ecesf.org
www.ecesf.org
 

Facebook | Instagram | Twitter
 
***NOTE*** Do you need to translate this email? Translate on GMAIL or OUTLOOK.
¿Necesita traducir este correo electrónico? Traduce mensajes escritos a otro
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Board of Supervisors (BOS)
To: BOS-Supervisors
Cc: BOS Legislation, (BOS); Calvillo, Angela (BOS); De Asis, Edward (BOS); Entezari, Mehran (BOS); Mchugh, Eileen

(BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS)
Subject: FW: Support for the Proclamation on the Week of the Young Child
Date: Tuesday, April 11, 2023 12:56:58 PM

John Bullock
Office of the Clerk of the Board
San Francisco Board of Supervisor
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
(415) 554-5184
BOS@sfgov.org l www.sfbos.org
 
Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to
disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information
provided will not be redacted.  Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information
when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that
members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available to
all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from these
submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar
information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board
of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.
 
 
 

From: Savitha Moorthy <savitha@tandembayarea.org> 
Sent: Tuesday, April 11, 2023 12:54 PM
To: Board of Supervisors (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>
Subject: Support for the Proclamation on the Week of the Young Child
 

 

Dear San Francisco Board of Supervisors, 
 
My name is Savitha Moorthy -- I lead a small but mighty nonprofit called Tandem, Partners in Early
Learning working at the intersection of social justice and early childhood education. Annually, our
organization serves families and educators in San Francisco through partnerships with 400
classrooms, 101 family childcare centers, and dozens of other community-based organizations.  
 
I am writing to commend the resolution being voted on today recognizing the Week of the Young
Child. As we know, the years from birth to five is a critical time, and the quantity and quality of
experiences that children are exposed to during this time has the potential to shape their future
outcomes. A comprehensive mixed delivery model and two-generation approach, that provides care
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and learning for children while expanding the capacity of the adults in their life, are both key
components of a thriving early childhood ecosystem.
 
I appreciate that each supervisor is committing time to pay attention to the needs of early childhood
education -- and educators -- through visits to sites to see firsthand the important work we do, and
to discuss with us what’s working and what we still need.

Now more than ever, we need dedicated expertise to focus in on this area and a streamlined effort
to serve families with children under 5. San Francisco needs a community of leaders that cares for
our youngest and those who care for them, and takes the time to be sure their leadership is guiding
decisions, policies, and programs that are making the impact and improvements needed to support
the workforce and programs that provide this important service. 
 
We appreciate your engaging with the ECE community to more deeply understand our needs and
successes.
 
Sincerely, 
Savitha 
-----------------------------------------------------------
Savitha Moorthy, Ph.D.,
Executive Director
Pronouns: She, her, hers
Tandem, Partners in Early Learning
Cell: 408-757-2519
Watch a two-minute video about Tandem to learn more about what we do! 
 
 

https://url.avanan.click/v2/___https:/www.tandembayarea.org/gender-pronouns/___.YXAzOnNmZHQyOmE6bzowZTkxYzUyYzY4YWQxMDViMjVjY2U4YjEwNjUxNWEzZjo2OmRhODA6NWIxMjY5NDJkNzhjMmJlNzA1NTZlMmYxYWVkZTAyOTI2OTk5ODliNDU5NGY3OWQ0NzRiNTczOGUzZjliM2Y2YjpoOlQ
https://url.avanan.click/v2/___http:/www.tandembayarea.org/___.YXAzOnNmZHQyOmE6bzowZTkxYzUyYzY4YWQxMDViMjVjY2U4YjEwNjUxNWEzZjo2OjcwY2I6ZjE1YjNmNWQ2MTUxNjI5Y2MxY2U5MDljMjkxMjE2N2MwNDllMDlhMDc5YzY2ZWQ0YzQxYmM0Yzk5ZmJmMDE3YTpoOlQ
https://url.avanan.click/v2/___https:/vimeo.com/687003785/ccd6448a4e___.YXAzOnNmZHQyOmE6bzowZTkxYzUyYzY4YWQxMDViMjVjY2U4YjEwNjUxNWEzZjo2OjE2MTg6YjAwM2NhZmEwMDM4OWIyZmNmYzZlMzhjNDhkN2QxNjdkODlkMDQ0Njk3YjA0Mzc0ZGVmZDA1M2M3NmRiOTAyYTpoOlQ
https://url.avanan.click/v2/___https:/vimeo.com/687003785/ccd6448a4e___.YXAzOnNmZHQyOmE6bzowZTkxYzUyYzY4YWQxMDViMjVjY2U4YjEwNjUxNWEzZjo2OjhiODA6ODRiZTllMmI5OTIzZTg1Zjg1YjY5YjQwM2E1OWI5YmRiMDE3MWIxYmYwNGY1ZTEzNzI5NDA1MmEzNGFlMjc3YTpoOlQ


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Board of Supervisors (BOS)
To: BOS-Supervisors
Cc: BOS Legislation, (BOS); Calvillo, Angela (BOS); De Asis, Edward (BOS); Entezari, Mehran (BOS); Mchugh, Eileen

(BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS)
Subject: FW: Public comment 4/11/23: Resolution for Week of the Young Child
Date: Tuesday, April 11, 2023 11:39:16 AM

John Bullock
Office of the Clerk of the Board
San Francisco Board of Supervisor
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
(415) 554-5184
BOS@sfgov.org l www.sfbos.org
 
Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to
disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information
provided will not be redacted.  Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information
when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that
members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available to
all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from these
submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar
information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board
of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.
 
 
 

From: Anna W Yohannes <annawyohannes@gmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, April 11, 2023 11:32 AM
To: Board of Supervisors (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>
Cc: BOS-Legislative Aides <bos-legislative_aides@sfgov.org>; Board of Supervisors (BOS)
<board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>; Carroll, John (BOS) <john.carroll@sfgov.org>; Sara Hicks-Kilday
<info@ecesf.org>
Subject: Public comment 4/11/23: Resolution for Week of the Young Child
 

 

To the San Francisco Board of Supervisors,

I am writing to support and applaud the resolution recognizing the Week of the Young Child being
voted on today.

The SF Early Care and Education community has been thrilled to see each supervisor commit time to
pay attention to the needs of ECE through visits to ECE sites this month and see firsthand the
important work we do and discuss with us what’s working and what we still need. We hope to make
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this an ongoing practice to strengthen relationships and support the ECE workforce serving San
Francisco's youngest children and their families.

San Francisco needs a community of leaders that cares for our youngest and those who care for
them and takes the time to be sure their leadership is guiding decisions, policies, and programs that
are making the impact and improvements needed to support the workforce and programs that
provide this important service.

I truly appreciate your engaging with the ECE community to more deeply understand our needs and
successes.

Sincerely,

Anna Wolde-Yohannes
ECE Educator & Advocate
SF resident, D5



 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Board of Supervisors (BOS)
To: BOS-Supervisors
Cc: BOS Legislation, (BOS); Calvillo, Angela (BOS); De Asis, Edward (BOS); Entezari, Mehran (BOS); Mchugh, Eileen

(BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS)
Subject: FW: Early Childhood Education
Date: Monday, April 10, 2023 1:52:01 PM

Hello,
 
Please see below message regarding File No. 230395:
 

Resolution celebrating early care educators and families of young children during “The Week
of the Young Child,” April 2 through April 8, 2023, in the City and County of San Francisco.

 

From: ReGina Chavez <regina@hearingspeech.org> 
Sent: Monday, April 10, 2023 12:47 PM
To: Board of Supervisors (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>
Cc: PrestonStaff (BOS) <prestonstaff@sfgov.org>
Subject: Early Childhood Education
 

 

 
Hello,
 
I am writing to commend the resolution being voted on recognizing the Week of the Young Child.
San Francisco needs a community of leaders that cares for our youngest and those who care for
them as well as taking the time to be sure their leadership is guiding decisions, policies, and
programs that are making the impact and improvements needed to support the workforce and
programs that provide this important service. We appreciate your engaging with the ECE community
to more deeply understand our needs,  and successes. Another one of those need is to make sure
the street and sidewalks are safe and clean from needles and feces. Our district is severely affected
by gatherings of outdoor drug use and human waste. Please I urge you to also investigate these
matters
 
Warm regards,
 
ReGina Chavez
 
ReGina Chavez M.Ed.
Early Childhood Special Educator and Toddler Teacher
1234 Divisadero Street
San Francisco, CA 94115
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415.921.7658 [voice]
415.921.8990 [tty/tdd]
415.921.2243 [fax]
www.hearingspeech.org
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